
 
 

January 12, 2017 
 
 
 
 
Scott Breor, Director 
Office of Infrastructure  
Protection Security Coordination Division  
Department of Homeland Security Washington, DC  20528 
 
SUBJECT: CLINCH RIVER EARLY SITE PERMIT APPLICATION 
 
Mr. Breor: 
 
On January 5, 2017, the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) accepted the Tennessee 
Valley Authority Clinch River Early Site Permit (ESP) application for docketing.  Under the 
U. S. NRC-U.S. Department of Homeland Security (DHS) Memorandum of Understanding 
(MOU), the docketing date begins the 30 working day period for the NRC to provide the 
docketed application to DHS. 
 
The NRC-DHS MOU identified 180 days as the period for consultation.  Through advanced 
notification via email dated April 6, 2016, the staff clarified that after the NRC acceptance 
approval process has been completed and the application has been accepted; it will be a DHS 
decision on when the performance of consultation will be (e.g., during the ESP stage or 
Combined Operating License (COL) stage).  Because of vast differences in the amount of 
information provided in the ESP application versus the COL application, the COL application 
stage was recommended to DHS by the NRC staff to perform this consultation.  If applicable, 
this letter will serve as the 30 day notification.  Please confirm the stage upon which DHS will 
perform the Clinch River consultation.  If there are any questions, please notify me at your 
earliest convenience. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
      /RA/ 
 
 

Alison Rivera, Chief   
Reactor Security Branch  
Division of Security Policy  
Office of Nuclear Security and Incident Response
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